





July 10, 2006

The Honorable Kathleen A. McGinty

Secretary

Department of Environmental Protection

16th Floor Rachel Carson State Office Building

Harrisburg, PA 17105

Dear Secretary McGinty:

At its June 28, 2006 business meeting, the Citizens Advisory Council to the Department of Environmental Protection again acknowledged the unfortunate divisiveness and rancor that the mercury issue has generated.  While Council members have varying views about the proposed regulation vs. the federal rule, Council voted to support proceeding with the regulatory process as laid out by the Environmental Quality Board at its May 17, 2006 meeting.  

We believe that this process, which includes three public hearings on the proposed regulation, will allow for open public comment on remaining issues surrounding the two approaches.  The decision document, also required by EQB at the May 17, 2006 meeting, will lay out, in one easily accessible place, DEP’s assumptions, rationale, and supporting information and analyses used to reach its final decision.  In the future, we encourage DEP to prepare a decision document at the proposed rulemaking stage, to provide the information in one place, reduce the confusion and rhetoric that swirl around controversial issues and regulations.

Council emphasizes that this letter is a statement in support of an open, public process to further expose the many issues associated with the proposed regulation to public comment.  It in no way indicates or dictates the final votes of our representatives to the Environmental Quality Board when the regulation comes back in final form.







Sincerely,







Walter N. Heine







Chairperson

